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Major New Build 
Today we are very excited to announce the commencing of a new building project 
which will start on Monday 20th June. The build will include one new classroom, 
three smaller working areas and a large storage area and all of this will happen 
without losing any of our school grounds! 
The build will be taking place above the school’s Nursery building, which has a 
beautiful arched high ceiling, that has remained hidden for far too long. 
The building project will last approximately 16 weeks with the majority of the work 
being completed by the time we return in September. 
This does, however, mean that there will be some disruption for the final four and 
half weeks of term. We hope for the majority of you, the disturbance will be kept to 
a minimum. 
 The biggest change will be that the Nursery will be moving to the Holt Hall for 

the rest of the term and their outdoor classroom will be outside the hall,          
including the Reflection Garden. This means that the area will be fenced off.  
Pupils and adults will not be able to access this area. All movement from the 
front of the school to the back will have to be done via the passage way. So, 
for example, if you use the Pingles gate to collect your Reception child you 
will need to walk around the whole building. You will not be able to walk in 
front of the Holt Hall. 

 Large plant movement will not take place during the beginning and end of the 
day, but it would be advisable for all visitors to be aware of potential hazards 
as they move around the school. 

 Parents should be extra vigilant with younger children and ensure they are    
under close supervision at all times. 

We again apologise for any inconvenience, but we are sure it will all be worth the 
disruption in the end. 
 
If you have any concerns or worries please contact the office immediately. 
Nursery parents will receive an additional letter with more information about the 
organisation for the last four weeks. 



 

Wicksteed Park.  
Thank you so much if you 
have already paid.  
If you have not yet, then it 
would be greatly              
appreciated if you can this 
week. 

A plan of our new build 
which will be above the      
existing nursery. 

New Addition to our Family Support Team 
Many of you will be aware of the wonderful work Eli Williams does with children 
and families in our Wembrook community. To respond to an ever increasing          
demand, we have recently appointed a second Family Support Learning Mentor, 
Mrs Katrina Hall.  
Katrina is highly experienced in this field and is already beginning to have an      
impact.  
If you have any concerns 
or worries about your 
child which is not        
directly linked to the 
work in the classroom, 
then they may be able to 
support you. 
You can contact both 
through the main office 
or Eli directly on     
07468 716926  
And Katrina directly on 
07824 456337 


